
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 12, 2006 

Via US Mail and Electronics 
 
 
 
Oregon Public Utility Commission 
550 Capitol St., NE # 215 
Salem,    OR    97301 
 
ATTN:  Commission Filing Center  
 
Re: Steam Contract between PGE and  
 Columbia River Processing  
 Advice Filing 2006-S1 
 
 
Per ORS 757.005, 757.007, and 757.009, enclosed for filing are an original executed version 
(confidential), and a redacted public version, of a steam contract between Portland General 
Electric Company (“PGE”) and Columbia River Processing (“Tillamook Cheese”).  Portions of 
this contract are confidential and have been redacted accordingly, as noted below.  A complete 
copy of the contract has been forwarded to Bill McNamee. 
 
PGE asks that the Oregon Public Utility Commission (“Commission”) approve this contract for 
the following reasons: 1) the revenue generated from this steam sale is sufficient to cover 
relevant costs; (2) this contract is not discriminatory; and (3) PGE customers are held harmless, 
as this contract incorporates opportunity-cost pricing (i.e. the steam pricing is based on the 
market value of power that would otherwise be used for electric production.).  See Commission 
Order No. 01-489; docket UE 125. 
 
PGE considers portions of the executed contract as proprietary because these sections contain 
formulas and pricing information that would impair Tillamook Cheese’s ability to compete:  
redactions have been made in Sections 3, 5.2, 5.3, 10, Exhibit A, Exhibit B, to all of Exhibit C, 
and to portions of Exhibit D and Exhibit E.  PGE understands that the Commission will keep the 
confidential information from public disclosure and requests that it not be published on the 
OPUC website.   
 
We also ask that this matter be considered at the June 13, 2006 Public Meeting, as the steam 
customer has requested that service begin under the contract on or about June 17, 2006.  
Therefore, PGE requests that the contract become effective on June 17, 2006.  
 

Portland General Electric Company 
121 SW Salmon Street  Portland, Oregon 97204



 
Page 2 
Vikie Bailey-Goggins 
Oregon Pubic Utility Commission 
May 12, 2006 
 
 
If you have any questions or require further information, please call me at (503) 464-7580.  
Please direct all formal correspondence and requests to the following email address 
pge.opuc.filings@pgn.com 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

Patrick Hager 
Manager, Regulatory Affairs 
 
 
Attachs: (Confidential Contract 

and Redacted Public Version) 
  via electronics and US Mail 
   
cc:  Bill McNamee  
  (Redacted Public Version copy 
  via electronics) 
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